
 

 

    Pip’s Squeak January 14, 2018 

 MLK, Jr. January 15, 1929-April 4, 1968 
Dear people of St. Philip’s, 
 This Monday, January 15, 2018 
would have been Martin Luther King, Jr.’s 
89th birthday if he had not been killed 50 
years ago, April 4, 1968.  The Episcopal 
Church recognizes April 4 as “Martin Luther 
King, Jr., Day of Martyrdom”. 
 Dr. King’s prophetic efforts to seek 
justice for those who are oppressed simply 
because of the color of their skin is an effort 
which we must work hard to regenerate in 
our own time.  It is absolutely unacceptable that political leaders of our time 
are willing to allow the President of the United States get away with speak-
ing disparagingly, including using foul language, against people based on the 
color of their skin and their ethnicity. 
 We know that Jesus began his ministry dangerously when he spoke 
up in his hometown, Nazareth, pulling out the Scroll of Isaiah and reading in 
the Synagogue: 

The Spirit of the Lord is upon me; because He anointed me to bring good 
news to the poor. He has sent me to proclaim release to the captives  and 
recovery of sight to the blind,  to let the  oppressed go free.  (Luke 4:18-19)                                  

Jesus angered townspeople  so much by his proclamation of God’s prophetic 
voice, they chased him  the to the edge of a cliff and threatened to throw him 
over!  But God’s Holy Spirit protected him.  At the end of his public ministry 
Jesus choreographed his triumphant march to Jerusalem, then outraged reli-
gious and government leadership when he turned over the money changers’ 
tables and cracked the whip to let the animals for sacrifice go free… 
 Another follower of Jesus Christ who became a prophetic voice 
against the evil of racism was Dietrich Bonhoeffer, German Theologian and 
Lutheran Pastor, who was jailed then executed for his resistance to the evil 
of Adolf Hitler: “Silence in the face of evil is itself evil: God will not hold us 
guiltless.  Not to speak is to speak.  Not to act is to act.”   Bonhoeffer was 
hanged  April 9, 1945, just before the end of Germany’s tyranny.                                         
 Each day I pray for our President and our government leaders.  On 
Monday, MLK day, I will also  march with NAACP and Santa Cruz City Police 
to peacefully honor this one who truly believed, as Amos did, in spite of 
what evil we see today, God will one day  “let justice roll down as waters, and 
righteousness as a mighty stream.” (MLK, quoting Amos 5:24) 
    Peace to you in Christ,   Pastor Mary and Jim Blessing 

 

 

This Week:  Jan. 14  -  20 
Today:  9 AM, Bible Study, Rm. #2  
Monday: Office Closed, MLK Day 
Tue., 3 PM, Bible Study, Sanctuary 
Fri., 11 AM, Meditation, Sanctuary 

Sat., Overnight Shelter Group 

Save the Date 
Jan. 23, Vestry  

Jan. 28, Annual Meeting  
Feb. 12, 2nd Monday Book Grp. 

Feb. 13,  Shrove Tuesday 
 Pancake Supper 

June 3, Bishop’s Visit 
 

Youth Ministry Lunch Meeting:  
�    Today! Today! Today!  

                         11:45-1pm in Room #2 
 

 St. Philip's Teens and Parents of Teens, please come enjoy LUNCH on 
me, Sunday, January 14, 11:45-1pm in Room #2.  We will discuss plans/visions/
hopes/dreams for 6th-12th grade students, both here at St. Philip's and in partner-
ship with our Santa Cruz County Episcopal Churches, known as Regional Youth 
Ministry. Please come if you are a teen, you have a teen, or will have a middle 
schooler next Fall.  
 

We want to plan now for 2018, including: 

�  input regarding the Regional Youth Minister our county churches will be 
hiring this Winter (see our notice on the back page) 

� Youth Group Activities for Middle and High Schoolers here at St. Philip's. 

Today! 

Winter Quarter  
Regional Youth Ministry Activities 

1st and 3rd  Sundays of each month continue to be the 
Faith Formation gatherings for 6th-12th Graders: 

January 7--4 PM, Faith Formation, St. John's, Aptos 
January 21--4 PM, Faith Formation, Calvary Episcopal, Santa Cruz 

February 4--4 PM, Faith Formation, St. John's, Aptos 
February 18--4 PM, Faith Formation, Calvary Episcopal, Santa Cruz 

March 4--4 PM, Faith Formation, St. John's, Aptos 
March 18--4 PM, Faith Formation, Calvary Episcopal, Santa Cruz 

Youth Service Project Opportunity 
 

The Regional Youth Ministry seeks a date for our Youth 
Group to prepare and eat a Saturday night meal with 
our Shelter Guests.  Currently planned for  March 10.  

Let Pastor Mary know if you are available. 



 

 

Annual Meeting: 30 Years—Now Dreaming Bigger!! 
   Sunday, January 28,  11:30am 

 

 

We’ll eat at a hearty lunch: Everyone: Bring a dish to share! 
 

We’ll hear the year end roundup of all things St. Philip’s.  
(Parish Leaders: Ministry reports   Deadline: Wed., Jan. 17.) 

 
Special Presentation by Junior Warden, Clive Ellis 

Come see what we have done and what we will do 
 to repair and improve St. Philip’s Facility 

We’ll elect our new vestry.  
(If you want to be on the vestry, see Pastor Mary or Lori Kintz, Sr. Warden! ) 

 
Children and teens welcome and encouraged!  

Eat lunch with us, then stay to play with caregivers provided. 
 

NOTE:  The Vestry (Board of Directors) will be finalizing the 2018 budget at the 
January  23 meeting.  If you would still like to make a financial pledge,  
there is still time.  Pledge cards available on table by church entrance. 

 

Vestry (Church Board of Directors) Openings: 
At least 3 Positions available, see Pastor Mary !

or Senior Warden, Lori Kintz, if you are interested.!
 

Vestry Job Description: Reports to Rector and entire vestry 
Term of office: Three years. Elected by parishioners at the annual meeting.  
Qualifications:  a confirmed communicant in good standing; has not served a three-
year vestry term within the last year; willingness to serve and fulfill the responsibili-
ties of the position, including one meeting per month. 
Responsibilities:  (a) the stewardship of money and property, (b) personnel man-
agement; (c) program development and oversight.; seek God’s guidance in the work 
of the vestry. 
Additionally, Vestry members participate regularly in the worship services,  
ministries, and prayer life of  the parish and represent the church in the community. 

 

 

NEEDED:  Places to Live 
 

Many people in our community are seeking simple housing.  
Do you have a room or house you could rent out?  

Or maybe someone you know can help. 
These people need housing now: 

Female, Senior Citizen 
Male, Senior Citizen 

Single Mother with 4 year old son 
2 DIFFERENT Working Females,  can share 

 

Please contact Pastor Mary or St. Philip's Church Office 

Regional Youth Ministry Coordinator Needed 
We are seeking an energetic, well organized person 

trained in youth ministry and administration to  
manage our newly formed regional youth group, 

which meets every other Sunday afternoon. If you 
know someone interested, please  
contact Pastor Mary Blessing at  
pastor.stphilips.sv@gmail.com  

or Rev. Austin Leininger of Calvary Episcopal 
Church, Santa Cruz, at  

aleininger@calvarysantacruz.org.  

BLUE ROOM CLEAN-OUT AND HELP WITH STORAGE!!! 
Saturday, January 20, 3-5pm 

Please come help us pack up and move items from our “Blue Room” 
for storage while we prepare the room for significant repairs due to 
storm damage of 2017.  [!"#$%&'(&')""&*$+(&$,-&.('&/01)-#&2$&31-)#0&41""56 
     Blue Room will become our future  “Bill Joiner Memorial Library” 


